## TODD GLORIA

MAYOR

## MEMORANDUM

DATE:

April 4, 2023

TO:

Honorable Council President Sean Elo-Rivera

**Honorable Councilmembers** 

FROM:

Mayor Todd Gloria

SUBJECT:

Appointment to the Consolidated Plan Advisory Board

I am appointing Smith Sirisakorn to the Consolidated Plan Advisory Board.

Mr. Sirisakorn is a strategic operations consultant who advises organizations in creating new business initiatives, exploring internal working dynamics, and strategic planning for operations, finance, and human resources. He serves on the County of San Diego's Advisory Council for Aging and Independence Services and is a 2023 fellow for the San Diego Leadership Alliance Institute. Mr. Sirisakorn holds a Bachelor of Science in Biology from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology and earned his Juris Doctor from the University of New Hampshire. He is being appointed to a two-year term ending July 1, 2023, in the District 6 Representative seat.

I thank Councilmember Lee for this nomination and Mr. Sirisakorn for his willingness to serve in this capacity.

MTG:cwd

CC:

Honorable Mara Elliott, City Attorney Diana Fuentes, Interim City Clerk Charles Modica, Independent Budget Analyst